
May 26, 2023

for OPEIU Local 8 Members at Northwest Justice Project

NJP Response
On April 24th, OPEIU followed up with the NJP Board President and Vice President to ask
additional questions about the investigation they launched into NJP’s Executive Director
and the findings from that investigation. On May 23rd, Sean Waite and Toni Hood
responded to our inquiries. That communication is located here for your review.
 
Updated List of Stewards:

Elizabeth Flavin, Attorney, Seattle
Tanya German, Legal Assistant, Longview
Meredith Grigg, Attorney, Seattle
Megan Harney, Attorney, Vancouver
Beth Helm, Attorney, Seattle
Catherine Houser, Attorney, Wenatchee
JoAnn Ortiz, Legal Assistant, Everett
Evan Purcell, Legal Assistant, Tacoma
Abbas Rizvi, Attorney, Seattle
Matt Woods, Attorney, Seattle

Questions? Contact Valarie Peaphon, Union Representative,
valarie@opeiu8.org
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